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  Upcoming Events 
 

Tuesday 10th September 
Koori Knockout Competition 

Highlight Zone @ 7.00pm 
 

Wednesday 11th September 
P & C Meeting @ 7.00pm 

 
Thursday 12th September 

DesignSTEM Showcase 6.00 – 8.00pm 
 

Friday 13th September 
Year 7 - Rail Safety Talks 

 
16th – 27th September 
Year 11 Exam Period 

 
Tuesday 17th September 

Year 9 Marine Studies Excursion 
 

Monday 23rd September 
Year 7 Enrichment Class Showcase 

 
Wednesday 25th September 

F1 in Schools Illawarra Regional Finals 
 

26th – 27th September 
Duke of Edinburgh Hike 

 
Thursday 26th September 

Year 12 Picnic Day @ Stuart Park 
 

Friday 27th September 
Year 12 Graduation Ceremony 

Last day of Term 3 
 

Monday 14th October 
Students return for Term 4 

                 
                Principal’s report 
 
 

At last Spring has sprung! The rain last week was so needed for the gardens and the 

flowers have responded. 

So much has happened over the last month and I have received a number of glowing 

emails from the community regarding our students.  

Woonona Bowling and Recreation Club English Essay Scholarships 

Ms Gardiner, Mr Brady and I attended the presentation for successful Year 10 

students. Congratulations to the BHS recipients for 2019: Piper Davidsohn Grose 

(1st place), Clara Thorndike (2nd place), Erin Bunting (3rd place) and Leila Christofides 

(4th place).  Ms Gardiner’s report follows.  

 
School Leadership Team 2020 

Congratulations to the following students on attaining the leadership team positions.  

Induction ceremony will be held next term. 

 

Captains:  Ebony McGrath & Callum Conway 

Vice Captains:  Evie Fulton & Blake Douglas 

Senior Executives: Amelie Downie & Jake McCoy 

 

Parent Consultation: Mobile Phones 

Thank you to everyone who has taken the time to feed back via the survey. If you 

haven’t completed it yet, please do. 

 

Please follow the link: 

 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/N6Y6RF2 

 
 
 
 
 
Continued over page …………….. 
 

Ursula Road, Bulli NSW 2516 www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Telephone +61 (0)2 4284 8266 bulli-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and 

pay our respect to Aboriginal elders past, present and future 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/N6Y6RF2
http://www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Bulli High School   

Newsletter 

September 2019 

Uniform Shop Hours  
         Tuesdays:        1.15pm – 3.30pm 
         Thursdays:       1.15pm – 3.30pm  

School Office Hours 
 Mon, Tue, Thur & Fri:  8.30am – 3.30pm 

 Wednesday:                  8.30am – 3.00pm 
Student Absences 

 If your child is absent from school, please 
notify the office by calling 4284 8266 
extension 4 and following the prompts.    

 

Continued from previous page ……. 
 

P & C Trivia Night 
What a night! It was a sold out event and much fun was had by all. A big 
thank you to the P & C organising team who ran a great night, found an 
abundance of prizes, and raised funds for BHS. Thank you to all who 
attended and supported the event. I won the lucky door prize which was 
a $50 Bunnings voucher which will go towards the school gardens. 
 

Southern Stars 

Southern Stars was a wonderful night of entertainment provided by over 
3500 students and many staff from a huge number of government 
schools. It was a true showcase of commitment and talent. Blake Douglas 
was a featured artist, a star performer and opened the show. 
 

 Thank you to Ms Rachel Schilbe for her commitment to ensuring that our 
dancers attended all the rehearsals, and performances. Thank you to 
Mr Trenaman for ensuring our senior Vocational Educational 
Entertainment students were able to provide back stage assistance 
during the performances as part of their Work Placement. 
 

Year 12 Final Term 
As we approach the end of Term 3, Year 12 students are nearing the 
completion of thirteen years of school. Though some classes will have 
completed the course work, all class teachers will be preparing their 
students for the HSC exams, ensuring that all content has been 
completed, that students are completing work to the HSC standard, 
giving final advice and ensuring students are HSC ready.  
 

The expectation is that students attend each lesson, every day until the 
last day of Term 3 as this is invaluable time and access to teacher 
experience and knowledge.  
 

The expectation is also that students behave and act in a manner that 
makes their teachers, the school and the community proud to allow them 
to graduate with their peers and attend the Year 12 Formal. Students 
who engage in poor, unruly, aggressive, intimidating or disruptive 
behaviour may have their graduation and formal privileges withdrawn. 
All students from Years 7 to 12, all teachers and school staff have the 
right to a safe, secure and uninterrupted learning and working 
environment. The Year 12 Adviser, Ms Nephra Forrest and Deputy 
Principal, Ms Lang have organised the final week of the term to ensure 
that Year 12 have a memorable yet safe end to their time at high school. 
A Final Countdown of expectations, events and commitments will be 
distributed to and discussed with students. 
 
 
Continued over page …………….. 

 

 

 

 

P & C dates for 2019 
(2nd Wednesday of the month) 

 
Term 3: 11th September 

Term 4: 13th November, 11th December 

Register for E-News 
 

If you are already registered you will continue 
to receive our e-news bulletins. 
 
To register for e-news follow these steps: 
 

 Download the e-news app onto your 
phone or device 

 Add Bulli HS (click on the bottom 
right + symbol) 

 Select ‘Newsletters’ and relevant 
years 

 

http://www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Continued from previous page ……. 

 

Seacliff CoS Debating Day 

Last week Bulli HS and Waniora PS both hosted the Debating Challenge where all primary schools participated in a day of 

debating. A number of our Year 8 and 9 students acted as adjudicators, time keepers and chairs. We managed one photo, 

but thank you to Leroy Richards, Victor Strange, Lani Taylor, Ella Loades, Isabelle Straub, Beth Hopkins, Maeve Hesse and 

Eve Rafferty for performing these roles of responsibility so well.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
Congratulations to Bulli High School's Saul Stavanger, winner of the Year 7 
South Coast Public Speaking Competition. Saul competed in a tough section 
of contestants from eleven schools, including TIGS, Smith's Hill High School 
and St Mary's. He spoke about the impact of plastic waste on the 
environment and left the audience to reflect on their contribution to 
this problem. 
  
Well done, Saul. We are proud of your achievement. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Study Hub 
The Study Hub runs each Tuesday after school until 4.15pm for all students and each Wednesday from 12.30pm – 2.30pm 

for seniors.  I encourage all students to take advantage of this very worthwhile resource. 
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NSWCHS Athletics 

A big congratulations to Liam Halloran in Year 7.  He placed equal 4th in the 13 years High Jump at the NSWCHS 

Athletics in Homebush.  He jumped a new personal best height of 160cm. 

 

Leila Christofides represented the South Coast region in the 16G discus at NSWCHS Athletics at Sydney Olympic 

Park on 04/09/2019. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chris Gregory 
Principal 
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Deputy Principal’s News 
 

YEAR 11 EXAMS 
Best wishes to Year 11 for their yearly exams in the final fortnight of this term.  
 
Students should take this opportunity not only to demonstrate their mastery of the Year 11 courses but to benefit from 
formal examination experience in preparation for next year’s Trial and HSC exams. 
 
A number of students have asked me about ‘dropping’ subjects in Year 12. The HSC and ATAR subject requirements are 
complex and any consideration of dropping needs to be examined carefully and discussed with parents and teachers.  
 
Students who wish to consider dropping a subject should not rush into making their decision, and certainly should wait 
until they have received their Year 11 exam results before making any firm decision. 
 
Please note that there is no requirement to ‘drop’ from 12 units of study to 10. 10 units of study in Year 12 is the minimum 
number of units. It is often best to carry 12 units into Year 12 leaving a buffer.  The ATAR is based on performance in the 
student’s best 10 units (including English). 
 
I will meet with students and explain in detail the requirements and factors that should be considered and the process. 
 
Mr Chris Neave 
Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

BULLI HIGH SCHOOL 
Study Hub 

 
Available to all Year 11 & 12 Students 

 
Wednesday Afternoons 

12.30pm – 2.30pm 
 

Come along 

 



 

Respect  -  Responsibility  -  Integrity 
Page | 6 

 

English 
 

FOURTH ANNUAL WOONONA BOWLING CLUB ESSAY COMPETITION 
The efforts of four Year 10 English students were recognised at the annual Woonona Bowling Club Essay Competition 

Presentation Night on Tuesday 13th August. The competition involves Year 10 students from Bulli High School, Woonona 

HIgh School and Holy Spirit College submitting essays regarding a topic that impacts them and their local community. The 

event came a week after we celebrated Public Education Week with its most apt focus on ‘Every Student, Every Voice’. 

Having an opportunity to share their voices was a fitting way to celebrate our students’ achievements. As always, each 

entry dealt with powerful subject matter including the negative influences of excessive technology use on teenage mental 

health and strategies for addressing the disproportionately high rate of male suicide. This year’s prizewinners were: 

Piper Davidsohn Grose (1st place), Clara Thorndike (2nd place), Erin Bunting (3rd place) and Leila Christofides (4th place). 

Piper and Clara enthralled the audience with readings of their work. Rose Yousiph also entertained the audience with her 

beautiful rendition of Bruno Mars’, Just the Way You Are. Each of the girls is to be congratulated on their wonderful 

efforts. Additionally, a huge thank you must go to Mr Brady who provided technical support for each of the musical items.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Heather Gardiner 

Head Teacher English 
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Science 
 

YEAR 8 
Year 8 students will be undertaking the Validation of Assessment for Learning & Individual Development (VALID) test 
between 28th October and 8 November 2019. This compulsory test takes approximately 70 minutes. The VALID Science 
test is an interactive, multimedia test completed entirely on a computer. It examines both knowledge and skills from the 
Science Stage 4 syllabus. Earphones or headphones are required so please ensure that your child has a set that they can 
use. 
 
Further information on the VALID test has been included in this newsletter. 
 

YEAR 11 
Year 11 are about to begin their final examinations and are urged to perform to the best of their abilities. I have been 
amazed at the level of focus and energy our Year 11 students are displaying at present. We wish them the very best as 
they embark on these important exams. 
 

YEAR 12 
We are coming to that time of year where we complete the HSC coursework and enter the intensive revision period. We 
expect that every one of the Science students commit to some very hard work in preparation for the final examination. 
We also wish them all the best of luck for the future. 
 

YEAR 7  
7G started the Human Body topic by undertaking some Project Based Learning. They were able to choose a body system, 
research the information and then demonstrate their understanding by selecting one of a broad range of options. They 
demonstrated a high level of engagement and enthusiasm whilst completing their chosen projects. Here are some 
photographs of them in action.  
 

 

Ms Jo Canvin 

Head Teacher Science (Relieving) 
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HSIE 
 

It is fantastic to be able to update everyone on two particular opportunities for our students in HSIE that were mentioned 

in the last issue of the BHS newsletter: Paul Martin’s Military Museum and the ASX Sharemarket Game. Before we do this 

however, I would like to thank Mrs Hicks for the excellent organisation of both the senior and junior NAIDOC assemblies. 

These presentations were respectful and informative and highlighted the wonderful experiences of Bulli High Schools 

inaugural Aboriginal Studies class. Well done to all involved.  

 

PAUL MARTIN’S MILITARY MUSEUM 

Year 9 History classes were given the opportunity to attend an incursion run by award winning historian and collector of 

historical artefacts, Paul Martin. A huge thank you needs to go Mrs Leanne Hicks for her organisation that allowed 

students to see (and touch) real artefacts from the battlefields of WW1 and learn the stories behind them. Below are 

some of the pictures from the displays that were brought to Bulli High for the day. 
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HSIE - continued 
 

 

 

 

ASX SHAREMARKET GAME 

Year 9 and 10 Commerce are currently deep into the ASX Sharemarket Game. Our student teams have done incredibly 

well so far and are quickly learning how difficult it is to make money on the stock market. We have a lot of students (and 

teachers) whose tactic so far has been to guess what companies will start doing well. Unfortunately this hasn’t worked 

out. The teams that have put time into researching Australian companies and who have attempted to understand the 

factors at play in the Sharemarket are the ones who are performing the best. Currently the team that is on top is TigerDen. 

This team is from the Year 10 Commerce class and they have currently added a further $2000 to their original investment 

of $50 000. All of this money is fake of course, however, the game reflects the movement of the real life Stockmarket and 

our students are currently competing against schools from all over Australia. Congratulations Year 9 and 10 Commerce 

on what you have achieved so far and best of luck for the remainder of the game.  

 

Thank you to everyone for their continued support of HSIE at Bulli High.  

 

Mr Sam Dixon 

Head Teacher HSIE 
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TAS 
 

To see all of the fabulous projects in Technology, save the date and come on down to our annual DesignSTEM Showcase. 

All welcome. 

 

 

Mr Steve Delaney 

Head Teacher TAS 

 

 

  



 

Respect  -  Responsibility  -  Integrity 
Page | 11 

 

Library 
 

RENAISSANCE READING PROGRAM - TIPS FOR RELUCTANT READERS 

With the growing success of the Renaissance Reading Program for students in Year 7 and 8 at Bulli High, here are some 

tips for parents to help students who are struggling to read 15 minutes a night.  

 

 Look at Young Adult novels - teens gravitate toward subject matters that are relatable. 

 Merge movies with books. 

 Graphic novels- a great way to get reluctant readers reading 

 Try audio books or e-books 

 Model reading 

 Keep reading material around 

 Talk about books. 

Our library has a large range of reading materials for reluctant readers and our library staff is always happy to assist 

students find the right books for them. 

 

Miss Kylie Martin 

 

 

 

 

Ms Monika Gulabovska: 
Mr John Wyles: 

Monday, Thursday, Friday 
Tuesday, Wednesday 

 

Come visit us, we’re between the Kitchens and TD LAB rooms 
 

 
 

KEEP CALM 
And see your 

SCHOOL COUNSELLOR 
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Basketball 
 

SOUTH COAST 15S BOYS BASKETBALL REGIONAL FINALS 

After a successful stint at the Zone Finals, taking out the title and top seeding we were in a great position leading in to the 

Regional Finals. 

 

GAME 1 

We face Vincentia High School where we jumped out of the blocks, quickly amounting a 14-0 lead. This was a great game 

to empower some of our younger basketball leaders, who embraced the opportunity & played a very polished game. 

After Vincentia starting cashing consecutive 3s, it was time to bring back the big guns. Mason, Judah and Riley had field 

days as they piled on the points, crashed the glass and set the tone on D as we went on another 18-0 run to run away 

with a 67-30 victory! 

 

GAME 2 

We faced Moss Vale and after a slow start where we simply couldn’t buy a bucket, we held a narrow 5 point lead at 

quarter time and extended that lead to 12 thanks to our consistent and stifling defence. In the second half we really upped 

the anti as our efforts and intensity hit the heights we know we’re capable of as we went on a 32-0 run which opened the 

floodgates for a 72-20 victory. Congratulations to James Turner for scoring his first point for the team and special mention 

to Riley Costello who ALMOST DUNKED THE BALL on one of his backboard tapping finishes. 

 

GAME 3 

We faced Smiths Hill High School for the opportunity to progress through to the State Finals elimination stage of the 

draw. After defeating Smiths Hill in the Zone Finals, we were reasonably confident of causing another upset & advancing 

through. Though after a slow start, with missed lay ups, missed free throws and a couple of defensive lapses, the 

Cinderella story came to a close at this game as we struggled to come back from our early deficit. Corban Brown and Jack 

Cotterill put in commendable efforts making some key plays in the clutch, with Ky Air at his usual best locking down a 

much taller opponent, but we have to give our inspirational leader Michael Mouawad most of the praise for leading our 

team to within a few plays of a crack at the State Title. 

 

The future is bright! With leading scorers Mason Broadhead AND Judah Kami BOTH still eligible for 15s next year, along 

with the outstanding athlete Cuba Cleavan Vanderlaak and young guns James Downie, Jaryd Turner and James Downie, 

Bulli High may well be 2020 State Champions… 

Time will tell. 

 

Thanks to all the boys for your consistent commitment and efforts throughout the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coach Delaney 
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Interschool Snowsport 
 

They came, they ripped, they conquered! 

 

Another fantastic few days at Perisher for all our State skiers and snowboarders. This seaside school showed it can also 
be King of the mountains!  
 
There were some challenging conditions but speed, determination and pure style saw a number of students get through 
to Nationals. Congratulations to Charlton Whistler, Beau Bolton, Charlie Tanner, Amira Rankin, Amelie Abbott, 
Oscar Hargreaves and Hamish Bell who are all invited to participate at Nationals commencing on September 4th at 
Mount Buller. 
 
Well done to all those who took part and good luck to those going on to Nationals. This is truly an amazing result. 
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Life Ready 
 

On Friday 23 August, Year 11 participated in a full day’s Life Ready program that took place at Bulli High School.  The day 

was split into five one-hour sessions and involved guest presenters who delivered engaging and interesting material with 

a theme of building resilience. We welcomed back Kate Fitzsimons from the Nicole Fitzsimons Foundation, Kathy Gaudiosi 

of Kinkou Yoga and introduced a study skills provider, Elevate Education.  

 

The day began with a Safe Travel talk by Kate Fitzsimons to the entire group. Her moving yet informative presentation 

was full of good suggestions and advice for young people thinking about embarking on travel as well as encouraging the 

students to think about the consequences of their decision-making.  

 

Students then split into two groups and participated in a resilience building workshop with Kate, and in the KM Gym 

where Kathy Gaudiosi ran a yoga/breath/stress management class.  

 

The remaining sessions were facilitated by four Elevate Education presenters. Two workshops ensued including ‘Study 

Sensai’ followed by ‘Time Management’.  Many of the students came away from these workshops enthused and 

motivated to implement the strategies and study skills learned especially in the lead up to exams at the end of the term. 

Each participant came away with two manuals that they had completed and will hopefully refer to over their remaining 

15 months of school.  

 

Throughout the day, the students involved themselves responsibly and respectfully, engaging in all activities with 

enthusiasm and interest.  The presenters all commented on how impressed they were with our students in terms of their 

behaviour and participation.  

 

Feedback from the students was generally positive and the day was seen to be worthwhile and informative as well as 

enjoyable.  

 

Follow-up from the day include these links to information provided by Kate Fitzsimons and Elevate Education: 

 

TRAVEL SAFETY  Please pass along this link for students to make the helmet pledge in honour of Nicole: 

http://www.nicolefitzsimons.com/pledge/ 

MENTAL HEALTH  Please share this link to my weekly podcast show to reduce teen anxiety and increase their 

ability to deal with the tough stuff in life:        https://www.katefitzsimons.com/podcast  

ELEVATE   https://usstudent.elevateeducation.com/ 

 

In addition, the students can also access some subject-specific content on the Elevate website using the student portal 

and the password RONDO.  

 

Some comments from the students about the day: 

“Really enjoyable and informative.” 

“Empowering and informative….” 

“Really good. Taught me a lot about travel safety.” 

“Really fun and entertaining.” 

“Made me think about how to further develop my understanding of problems.” 

“Motivational, definitely helpful in life.” 

“Very powerful, really enjoyed her message, definitely worthwhile.” 

“Great! Loved it.” 

“Fun and connecting.” 

“Really well presented, motivating, hopeful.”  

 

 

https://lc3.shztrk.com/r/e/dE04EtanM1XS4AMQ?r=http://www.nicolefitzsimons.com/pledge/
https://www.katefitzsimons.com/podcast
https://usstudent.elevateeducation.com/
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Life Ready - continued 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Katie Pidhirny 

Life Ready Convener 
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Uniform Shop 
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Proud supporters of the Bulli High School Year 11 2019 Scholarship Program 
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CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
Bulli High Canteen 

 
Bulli High School canteen is the biggest fundraiser for our school 

but we can’t do it without volunteers. 

We have 4 people everyday, 

2 volunteers, 2 staff. 

It’s 1 day per month, 9.30am – 2.30pm approximately 

It’s a great way to meet your child’s teachers, 

some other lovely ladies and enjoy a great lunch. 

If you would like to volunteer with a friend, 

get in early so the roster can be organised. 

No experience needed. 

 

PLEASE GIVE IT A TRY 

Call Lyn Falkiner  on 4284 8266 ext 119 

BULLI HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN 
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Supporting our local partner primary schools 
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1ST AUSTINMER CUBS AND SCOUTS  
WE CURRENTLY HAVE VACANCIES 

TO ACCEPT NEW CUBS AND SCOUTS!!!!!! 
 

Join in the fun and come along to the 
oldest and best Scout group in the Illawarra. 

 

Have amazing fun with friends! 
Learn new skills! 

Activities include: 
Canoeing; abseiling; camping; hiking 

 

Cubs (7 ½ – 10 ½ years) 6:30-8:00pm Wednesday Evenings 
Scouts (10 ½ - 14 ½ years) 7:00-9:00pm Monday Evenings 
Bring a parent, bring a friend, join and make new friends! 

Come along to our Hall at 20 Moore Street Austinmer. 
What have you got to lose? 

For more info contact Steve on 4268 2004 or 0409 695 575 
Look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 


